Shawbrook's Stephen Johnson responds to today's BofE Inflation Report

As you no doubt will have seen, Mark Carney today set out the Bank of England’s latest position with regard to its forward guidance in his Inflation Report speech.

Stephen Johnson, Managing Director, Commercial Mortgages, Shawbrook Bank has responded to Carney’s speech as follows:

“The Bank of England’s decision to keep interest rates low and to adopt a policy of gradual rate rises, will reassure lenders and borrowers alike. However, we shouldn’t let the continuing low interest rates lull us into a false sense of security. The current forward guidance is dependent on a range of external economic developments that can’t be controlled and things can change unexpectedly or develop faster than anticipated. Shawbrook supports Mark Carney’s efforts to build a sustainable economy, and the industry needs to do its part to ensure that lending is sustainable. In practice this means investors should be careful about how their portfolios are geared and lenders need to ensure the clients investment strategy can withstand the inevitable rise in interest rates.”

If you need anything further on this comment, or have any questions at all, please don’t hesitate to give me a ring on 0207 812 0606.

All the best,

Molly

Molly Stein Davies
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